I agree to the import of live sturgeon eggs for the purpose of hatching and growing out for aquaculture. This is the most efficient and safe way to do so. Plus the farming of the two species so far given in secure recirculating systems (RAS). It must be accompanied by protocols such as siting no closer than 20Km from a natural waterway. I have provided an extensive amount of answers dating back to 2013 when I was involved in the work to have the act changed by the then Minister Mr. Greg Hunt the then minister for agriculture to allow the species to be used for aquaculture. In the ensuing years I have continually added to this information file and it has been aided immensely aided by Mr. Ighor Mazliuc who is a very skilled farmer of sturgeon in may locations overseas. He and myself are available to provide best possible answers to any questions. If your department needs a copy of any of these I have a comprehensive set of emails to do so. We have been responsible for much of the information already on file. I myself have some 30 years experience in aquaculture and have developed safe systems to farm different species. In all of that time I have not had a single escape from my property of any fish. This industry has the potential to replace imports of sturgeon products from caviar to fish meat products. As I have discussed this continually with my potential buyers and all are very keen for a local industry. The job outcomes are substantial as it is estimated that up to 30 jobs will be created at each farming site plus the added support jobs. We see an almost zero impact on the local environment as my past venture has shown. In fact it has so far has been of benefit in adding a large quantity of water to the local aquifer, which is my intended water source. All water that I have used in the past has been nutrient scrubbed and is cleaner than at the beginning. Any water discharge will be sterilized to prevent escape of pathogens. The project projections here also will be using solar power plus battery to make it as environmental as possible. If you require any additional information please contact myself at the email address provided. I am happy to forward the information in these previous email answers of 2012-2013 as they address directly any questions in relation to what impact these fish will have on the Australian environment. Any imports will be in full compliance with the CITIES requirement as eggs will be coming from an approved sturgeon farm as directed by the department. On approval it would be beneficial that fish hatched from the initial imports be allowed to be transferred to a commercial farm once testing has been completed. Once stock is mature enough to allow breeding here it is intended that imports be not required which will add a greater level of biosecurity. I understand that if approval is given it will take some time to build and establish the approved facilities to farm these fish that is why it would be beneficial to allow any fish hatched in approved government facilities after testing to be transferred to fish farms that have been built to the required standard. 

